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The previous year has been a “down year” for the Justice 21 Committee.  Activities included those 

associated with publicizing the 2008 Agenda for Social Justice, and looking forward to the future.  In 

the coming year, the most important items of the Committee’s agenda will be recruitment of new 

members and planning for 2012. 

 

We thank our committee members for their service to the Society, and in particular we recognize the 

leadership of Robert Perrucci, who founded and chaired the committee since 2001.  Although stepping 

down as chair, Robert Perrucci will continue as a committee member, and has nominated Glenn 

Muschert to chair the Justice 21 Committee in preparation for the 2012 Agenda for Social Justice. 

 Glenn Muschert has accepted the nomination to the chair role.  JoAnn Miller and Kathleen Ferraro 

continue with the committee as active members.  The Committee intends to discuss possible 

recruitment of new members, as it looks forward to the next iteration of the Agenda for Social Justice. 

 

The Justice 21 Committee thanks the Board for its support of this project and recommends that the 

project be continued for a 2012 version of SSSP’s Agenda for Social Justice. 

 


